

04 January 2021

## YSGOL UWCHRADD CANTONIAN

Fairwater Road, Fairwater, Cardiff, CF5 3JR

Tel/Ffôn: **029 2041 5250** 

E-mail/E-bost: cantonianhigh@cardiff.gov.uk Website/Gwefan: www.cantonian.org

Executive Headteacher:

Mrs D Gill

Pennaeth Gweithredol:

Mr G Jones

Head of School: Pennaeth yr Ysgol:

## **Dear Parents/Carers**

As you are aware, the Welsh Government has delayed the start of this term. We will now be open to all year groups on **Thursday 6**<sup>th</sup> **January** at **8.35am**. Lesson 1 will be with form classes and from lesson 2 onwards, pupils will follow their usual timetables.

It is important that all pupils have three lateral flow tests a week, on a Monday, Wednesday and Friday morning. Before pupils return to school on Thursday, they should have performed a lateral flow test on Wednesday and received a negative result.

When your child returns to school, they will be required to wear a face mask in corridors, in classrooms and when queuing in the canteen. If your child is medically exempt from wearing a mask, please contact their Head of Year to inform them. It is also important that no one with COVID-19 symptoms attends school – they should book a PCR test.

A one-way system around the school is in operation and pupils must follow the instructions of staff when moving around the site. I would also ask that you only visit the school site if it is absolutely necessary and then by appointment only.

I would like to take this opportunity to wish a Happy New Year to you and your families.

Yours sincerely

MR G JONES
Head of School